
 

 

Parking Consultation    Our Ref: AC-20 
The Resident      Telephone: 0208 207 2277 
«Number» «Road»               Email: parking.policy@hertsmere.gov.uk 
«Area»                Date: 1st July 2020  
«Postcode» 
 
Dear Resident 

Consultation on Parking – Armstrong Close 

In March 2020 we consulted with residents of Armstrong Close with regard to complaints 
and concerns received about inappropriate and inconsiderate parking in the area. We have 
reviewed the responses and the area in question and it has been decided to consult with 
residents on proposed changes to the waiting restrictions. 
 
We previously proposed waiting restrictions (single yellow line) that stop parking for a 
specific period (11am – 1pm). This will stop all vehicles (apart from Blue Badge holders) 
parking at the marked locations. It will also stop inappropriate parking at the junction and 
bends in the road.  
 
The council is not aiming to make the road exclusive residents’ parking area as most 
properties do have access to one or two off-street parking facilities and spaces available for 
visitors or tradesmen to park, we are now proposing to prevent obstructing the pavements, 
junctions and the bends by way of introducing ‘No Waiting At Any Time’ restrictions (Double 
Yellow Lines) at the locations highlighted in the attached map. 
 
Given the major parking issues relates to inappropriate parking at the bends, blocking 
pavements and at the junctions, ‘No waiting at any time’ restrictions (Double yellow lines) 
will be implemented where affected most and as legally required.   
 
This will have the desired effect of improving road safety; improve access for emergency 
vehicles and essential services vehicles in line with the Highway Code. 
 
If you would like to comment or have any concerns with the proposal please let me know 
either by email at the email address on this letter or in writing to the address listed at the top 
of this letter. Please mark any correspondence for my attention. 
  
I shall be grateful if you could send any comments you have to the above email by the  
24th July 2020. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Harry Branch 
Trainee Traffic Technician 


